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Notification Date:  February 14, 2019 
To:     Georgia Medicaid Health Partners 
From:     CareSource® 
Subject:  PRTF Overnight Passes 
Effective Date: March 1, 2019 
 

 

 

Dear Georgia Health partners, 

 

This notification is to inform all Georgia psychiatric residential treatment facilities (PRTFs) that 

CareSource, in accordance with the Georgia Department of Community Health (DCH), will allow 

and reimburse for overnight therapeutic leaves from the PRTF for youth residing there for 

treatment.  Previously, CareSource had only allowed day passes.  A Leave Plan and other 

documentation as outlined in the DCH policy should be available upon request. 

 

CareSource will adhere to the policy set forth in the Georgia Policies and Procedures for 

Psychiatric Residential Treatment Facilities guide (updated October 1, 2018), found at this link. 

https://www.mmis.georgia.gov/portal/Portals/0/StaticContent/Public/ALL/HANDBOOKS/Psychiatric%20
Residential%20Treatment%20Facility%20October%202018%2020181001143234.pdf. The policy is 

located on Page 14.  

 

For more information, you can contact CareSource Health Partner Services at 1-855-202-1058. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

CareSource 

 

 

 

 

GA-P-0557 

DCH Approved: 01/31/2018 

 

 

 


